
CHESS NOTES   19.01.17   Peter Sherlock 
 
Lincolnshire’s team in the Open/Minor Counties competition 
played their second match in the MCCU qualifying 
competition when they played Worcestershire at the neutral 
venue of Frolesworth Village Hall near Leicester. Having 
beaten Nottinghamshire convincingly in the first match a 
win would put them level with Worcestershire who have 
themselves won their opening two matches so a close 
encounter was on the cards. 
 
On board 10 Ivan David from Grantham was paired as white 
against Greg Dyett from Stourbridge with neither player 
following a conventional opening 1. d4 g6 2. Bf4 d6 3. e3 
Bg7 4. h3 Nd7 5. Nf3 e5 and black contests Ivan’s early 
domination of the central squares 6. Bh2 exd4 7. exd4 Qf6 
and now the e-file is open exposing both kings 8. Nc3 c6 9. 
Ne4 Qe7 10. Qe2 d5 and Ivan is forced to move his knight 
but now played 11. Nd6+ Kf8 forcing black to give up 
castling rights 12. 0-0-0 Qxe2 13. Bxe2 Bh6+ 14. Kb1 Ne7 
15. g4 f6 16. Rhe1 b5 17. Bd3 Nb6 and Ivan has developed 
his pieces with his rook on e1 looking particularly strong 
while black’s rooks are still occupying the corner squares 
(see diagram) which allowed Ivan to gain material advantage 
– can you see how? 
 
Ivan played 18. Nxb5 expecting 18. ...cxb5 19. Bb6 winning 
the knight. However black played 18. ...Bxg4 19. hxg4 cxb5 
preventing the loss of the piece but allowing Ivan to go a 
pawn up with 20. Bxb5 and he went on to win. 
 
Wins also for Samuel Milson from Louth, Nigel Birtwistle, 
Chris Holt and Andy Hebert from Grantham and Murray Smith 
who has recently joined Lincoln plus draws for Jason 
Dilley, Peter Cusick and Steven Prior meant that 
Worcestershire narrowly won by 8½ to 7½. 
 
Lincoln Chess Club play at the RAOB Club, 58 South Park on 
Wednesdays at 7.30pm. www.lincolnchessclub.co.uk  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 


